Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

June 4, 2019
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Ronald Jennings, Daniel Caplan, Bernard Rod, Corinne Yourman, Sidney Green
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the May meeting were approved.
Old Business
Tracy Rezvani discussed the Financial Literacy Lunch & Learn program that is taking place on June 18.  Ms. Rezvani also discussed the listserve project.  Jane Merkin reported back that the libraries obtained the ability to direct post on community listserves through their own people reaching out to their individual communities. Ms. Rezvani said that if Advisory Committee members live in communities that have their own listserves, they should find out if the community would allow OCP to direct post.  
New Business

Ms. Rezvani said that the libraries were interested in getting a list of possible Lunch & Learn topics for the fall.  Dan Caplan suggested one on student financial literacy.  Ms. Rezvani said she would like to do one for graduating high school seniors next July. Corinne Yourman suggested one on child online safety, noting that she had previously discussed this with Common Sense Media, who was willing to do this with the Family Online Safety Institute.  Mr. Caplan suggested doing one on income taxes in January.  He also suggested doing one on credit repair services.  Ms. Rezvani noted that Consumer Credit Counseling Services is interested in doing a program with OCP. Staff suggested one for small businesses.  Ronald Jennings said he was willing to do something monthly on financial literacy. Mr. Caplan said he was available to do something on mortgages as often as needed, as well. Committee members should email staff with any other ideas.
Office Report

Staff reported on statistics for the month of May. Automotive topped the list of complaints, followed by Home Improvement, Retail and Towing. Staff did a presentation on senior scams at the Montgomery Mall movie theater, and a presentation on debt and credit at the Silver Spring library. Staff participated in the Health and Wellness Expo at Leisure World.  Eric Friedman was elected to the Consumer Federation of America Board of Directors.
The meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 9, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
